NEWSLETTER



DECEMBER 1971

HOLBROOK HOUSE

The 1971-72 season has been an outstanding one - both as to programing and attendance. I am sure everyone enjoyed Colonel Stern's "Trivia Trail" as a stopping off program for our Christmas hiatus and is looking forward to convening again January 19th with an illustrated talk by Mrs. Rudolph Oberg on "Quincy, Historically and Pictorially".

It is gratifying to note that our membership (to date) approximates 150 individuals including the following new names to whom we wish a hearty welcome!

Mrs. Virginia M. Mahoney - 160 Rinaldo Rd.

Mr. Philip Merten - 3 Great Pond Rd.

Dr. and Mrs. Leon Farrin - 430 Pine St.

Mr. and Mrs. Norman Cheney - 15 Curtis St.

Mr. Leo Clark - 879 Main St.

Mr. Robert Mehrman - 359 Front St.

Mr. Michael J. Merten - 3 Great Pond Rd.

Ms. Doris Partridge - 99 Cedar St.

Mrs. Florence Paradice - 65 Reed Ave.

Ms. Alice Appleton - 69 Morningside Path

Mr. and Mrs. Albert Leach - 200 Westminster Rd.

We extend our sympathy to the family of Mrs. Florence H. Hatch.

A speedy recovery to Jennie Belcher who is home from the hospital!

Mrs. Walter Stenhouse will serve as the third member of the nominating committee to select next year's officers.

The Society has presented several proposals to the three hundred and fiftieth Anniversary Committee in which we could assist in celebrating the 1622 settlement of Weymouth in the coming year. As soon as the Committee approves of any of these recommendations the Society will be apprised of them.

So - until we see you and your friends at our January meeting - your Society wishes you the HAPPIEST of HOLIDAYS!